
TOWN OF CANANDAIGUA 

PARKS AND RECREATION/TRAILS 

MEETING MAY 23, 2018 

ONANDA PARK 

Members Present:  Karen Parkhurst, Dennis Brewer, Adeline Rudolph, Dave Sauter, Alexandra Schenk, 

Stephanie Kunes, David Korpiel, Lizzy Page 

1. Approved current minutes from April meeting. 

2. Reviewed Master Plan recommendations for Onanda Park. 

- Immediate:  Septic Replacement – only had to replace pump – completed 

- Phase 1:  ADA compliant path to playgrounds and all cabins, lodges, and pavilions, ADA 

beach component, cabins/halls improvements and roof replacement. 

- Phase 2:  Sign Kiosk, playground improvements 

- Phase 3:  Winterize 2-3 cabins, trail from McJannett Park (future). 

3. 70 people from Keller-Williams Realty volunteered for a day at Onanda Park, laying mulch, 

painting buildings, staining tables.  The committee thanks this group for their great work. 

4. Reviewed Onanda Summer Maintenance Plan – Tennis courts will be lined for both tennis and 

pickleball; the fishing dock has been removed for some welding repair (not installed yet); 

swimming area has been readied for use; adding a weeklong fencing course in August. 

5. Director’s report 

- Day camp is fully staffed and ready to go. 

- Summer staff is in good shape except for the need for an experienced pre-school staff 

person. 

- Lifeguard situation is good. 

- On June 6th, the Canandaigua Rotary Club will be working at Outhouse Park. 

6. Discussed Miller Park – park is coming along well; bushes have been planted; needs plowing and 

sowing of wildflowers; some of the trees need replacing – Dennis is contacting the company 

they were purchased from. 

7. Discussed developing a trail plan and map.  The water trail implementation is in the Ordinance 

Committee.  The next step is the Auburn trail. 

8. Senior Programs Update – There are 7 people signed up for the Mamma Mia.  The Active Adult 

Summer Kick-off Picnic is scheduled for June 12th from noon til 1:30 at Outhouse Park. 

9. David Korpiel mentioned that there is the potential for curling activity at the Canandaigua Civic 

Center. 

10. An Onanda Park walkaround was held immediately following the meeting. 

Next meeting will be held at Outhouse Park at 6 pm on June 20th, 2018. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Karen Parkhurst 


